
LOWER WISCONSIN STATE RIVERWAY BOARDPRIVATE 

202 N. Wisconsin Avenue

P.O. Box 187

Muscoda, WI 53573

(608) 739-3188 or 1-800-221-3792
MINUTES OF THE JULY 9, 2015, RIVERWAY BOARD MEETING

The Lower Wisconsin State Riverway Board (LWSRB) met on Thursday, July 9, 2015, at the Muscoda village hall to conduct a regular monthly business meeting.  The meeting was called to order at 5:00 p.m. by Chair Don Greenwood.  All members were present with the exception of Melody Moore.  Acknowledgment that the meeting was properly noticed was provided by Mark E. Cupp, Executive Director. A motion to approve the agenda was made by Fred Madison, seconded by Bob Cary.  MOTION CARRIED.  A motion to approve the minutes of the June 11, 2015, meeting was made by Jerry Dorscheid, seconded by Madison.  MOTION CARRIED.

The Executive Committee report was presented by Greenwood.  Cupp said Judge Craig Day’s order in regard to the Pattison Sand Company nonmetallic mining permit applications had been received.  Cupp will work on issuance of permits in the coming weeks.  Ron Leys asked that LWSRB members receive a copy of the order and permits when issued.

Cupp said work continues on appointments.  The Dane County appointment, currently held by Melody Moore, may be filled by the September board meeting.  There has been no further word from Governor Walker’s office regarding the re-appointments of George Arimond, Ritchie Brown or Fred Madison.


Committee assignments were discussed.  Greenwood said no board members had contacted Cupp or him to request changes in committee assignments.  He recommended committee assignments for FY 15 remain the same for FY 16.  Committee assignments for FY 16 are detailed below.
EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE:
Don Greenwood (Chair)






Fred Madison (Vice-Chair)






Jerry Dorscheid (Secretary)

OPERATIONS COMMITTEE:
Gerald Dorscheid (Chair)






Ritchie Brown






Ron Leys






Bob Cary (Alternate)

PERSONNEL COMMITTEE:
Melody Moore (Chair)






Ritchie Brown






George Arimond



BUDGET & OFFICE COMMITTEE:
Bob Cary (Chair)







Fred Madison







Dave Martin


STRATEGIC PLANNING AD HOC COMMITTEE:
George Arimond (Chair)









Melody Moore









Mark Cupp (Staff)

NOTE:  The LWSRB Chair also serves as an ex officio member of all standing committees.
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The Strategic Planning Subcommittee report was presented by Arimond who indicated a draft of the revised plan should be available for board review at the September meeting.  He said he is working to obtain a preliminary draft of the Department of Natural Resources (DNR) Riverway Master Plan.

The Operations Committee report was presented by Chair Dorscheid.  The permit request of Phil Jennings for prairie/oak savannah restoration in the Town of Buena Vista, Richland County, was considered.  A field inspection was conducted by Mark E. Cupp, Executive Director, on July 2, 2015.  Mr. Moore was present for the field inspection.  Also in attendance were Mike Finley & Jason Sable, DNR Foresters, and Michael Nee (adjoining landowner).  Plans call for removal of red cedars to restore the prairie remnant and removal of non-oak species to restore the oak savanna. The site is very steep.  Work will be done in dry/frozen ground conditions.  The site is not visible from the Wisconsin River during leaf-on conditions.  The DNR has determined the activity is appropriate for the site.  Partial funding for the project will come from the US Fish & Wildlife Service.  Mr. Nee was in attendance as the adjoining landowner who has an interest in doing similar prairie restoration work on his property, which was only recently purchased by him.    
Dorscheid made a motion, seconded by Madison, to approve issuance of a permit with the following conditions:
· No existing structures shall become visible from the river as a result of the activity;

· The LWSRB shall review any modifications to the plans, as submitted, for compliance with the applicable performance standards prior to implementation of the activity; and,

· The applicant shall notify the LWSRB upon initiation and completion of the activity.
MOTION CARRIED. 


In other business, Cupp reported he and DNR Grant County Forester Alan King had met with Mike Leibfried at his property in the Town of Woodman, Grant County, to review an oak wilt problem.  The LWSRB had issued a permit to Leibfried for a new shed last year.  The area of oak wilt provides some screening vegetation for the shed.  King recommended no activity until fall.  Leibfried will apprise Cupp of developments regarding the spread of the oak wilt.  Cupp also reported he had met with two landowners who had questions about the Riverway regulations.  Mike Hedemark from the Town of Clyde, Iowa County, had questions about tree removal between his house and the river.  Mike Humbrack inquired about building a house in the Town of Troy, Sauk County.  Cupp addressed the questions of both individuals to their satisfaction.

Representatives of the American Transmission Company (ATC) were present to discuss the proposed reconstruction of the Boscobel to Lone Rock 69kv line, including one river crossing.  Brad Vosters, Trevor Styles and Mike Warwick from ATC provided computer generated visual images of the proposed reconstructed line in the current configuration, which crosses the river from a point west of Avoca to Richland County west of Gotham, as well as a new proposed crossing which crosses the river from a point east of Avoca to Richland County west of Lone Rock near Cruson Slough.  The new crossing is being explored by ATC because of maintenance issues with the current crossing including bluff access, wetlands and a structure on an island.

In response to board member questions, Vosters said the cost to bury the line at the proposed new crossing would be $15 million. The cost would increase to $30 million if burial of the line stretched all across the floodplain on both sides of the river.  The cost of a traditional overhead line from Avoca to Lone Rock would be $6.3 million.  The new poles would be 140 feet tall.  The tree line is about 70 feet in height.  Leys asked if the railroad corridor could be used.  Vosters said the route is longer, more expensive and also had environmental issues with endangered resources and sloughs creating maintenance/access problems. At the current location, the bluff corridor will remain due to a distribution line also located within the transmission line right of way. Vosters said the life of buried cable versus an overhead line is about the same, roughly 70 years.  Overhead lines in either location will include bird diverters.  The project tentatively is slated for 2018.  Cupp suggested the matter be carried over until the August board meeting so 
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LWSRB members have time to digest the information.  He said if there are additional questions from LWSRB member for ATC to let him know as soon as possible.

The Budget & Office Committee report was presented by Chair Cary who reviewed the FY 15 budget.  Cupp said the FY 15 close out will be presented at the August meeting.

There was no report from the Personnel Committee.


The Executive Director’s report was presented by Cupp who reviewed the materials in the board members’ packets.   He noted the voyageur canoe trips were a great success again this year.

Under board members’ business, Dave Martin reported on the celebration to recognize the 50th anniversary of Wisconsin Wild Rivers program held in Florence on June 13th.  Cupp and Arimond also attended.  Martin was the author of the legislation and told the story of creation of the program.  He noted the bill passed both houses of the Legislature unanimously.  Arimond said Wisconsin took the lead on protection of wild rivers and Minnesota followed.  Madison noted testimony from Wisconsin and Minnesota officials and residents was important to passage of the National Wild & Scenic Rivers legislation. 

The DNR report was given by Matt Seguin, DNR Riverway Property Manager.  He said the crew is busy cleaning up storm damage.  The wildlife staff continues banding geese.  Mowing operations continue as does invasive species control efforts.  The drawdown near Long Lake appears to be successful.  

MaryAnn Buenzow, DNR Regional Forestry Supervisor, said foresters will be reaching out to landowners to discuss options related to storm damage.  She told the board that the DNR Riverway Forester position will be eliminated due to budget cuts.  The work on public lands in the Riverway will be distributed on the 12 DNR county foresters.  Jason Sable, DNR Iowa County Forester, will be the primary contact.  Buenzow said she will work with Cupp to set up a training session in the fall.  Cupp said he had expressed his displeasure with the decision to eliminate the Riverway forester position but said he is committed to working with DNR under the new system.
During the public comment session, Marlena Prowe from the Crawford Stewardship Project noted a hearing on the Roth hog farm water discharge permit for the operation in the Town of Wauzeka, Crawford County, will be held on July 24th.  Timm Zumm, President of the Friends of the Lower Wisconsin Riverway (FLOW) said their Independence Day event went well.  He has an intern for the summer.  The FLOW science team would like to give board members a tour of the groundwater monitoring project in the Town of Spring Green, Sauk County.  Cupp thanked FLOW members for assisting with the voyageur canoe program and also thanked Dorscheid for his time in the back of the second boat on several trips.

A motion to adjourn was made by Madison, seconded by Arimond.  MOTION CARRIED.
For further information, corrections, additions or deletions to the minutes, contact Mark Cupp, Executive Director, at (608) 739‑3188 or 1-800-221-3792.

Minutes submitted by:

Mark E. Cupp, Executive Director

Lower Wisconsin State Riverway Board
